WYLYE PARISH COUNCIL
	RECORD OF POINTS AND DECISIONS ARISING FROM THE VIRTUAL PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

HELD ON THURSDAY 7 JANUARY 2021 BY ZOOM


	PRESENT

	Name
	Appointment

	Mr M Shuldham (MS)
Mrs L Cassels (LC)
Mr P Williams (PW)
Mr P Annetts (PA)
Mr A Clark (AC)
Mrs J MacDougall
Public present: One
	Chairman

V Chairman
Councillor

Councillor

Councillor

Clerk



	POINTS AND DECISIONS ARISING

	Item
	Points/Decisions
	Action

	(a)          
	                                                      (b)
	(c)

	
	Public Session.
Mr T Cox suggested that perhaps a presentation of thanks could be made at the Annual Meeting in May to recognize those in the village who have made an outstanding voluntary contribution to the community during the pandemic. All agreed that this would be appropriate to do at a parochial level.   A notice will be placed on the Neighbourhood Watch website and in the Messenger inviting nominations and a collection box will be placed in the village shop.   Cllr AC offered to collate the responses.
	Chmn/Clerk/
Cllr AC

	1/21
	Apologies: None.
	

	2/21
	Declarations of Interest:  None.
	

	    3/21

	Minutes of the  Wylye Parish Council Meeting held  on 8 October 2020.  were proposed by  Cllr PW seconded by Cllr PA agreed and signed.
	

	    4/21
	Report from Wilts Cllr Daley.
Help for children who require to access the internet for their remote learning can be found at the following link: Increasing data allowances on mobile devices to support disadvantaged children - Get help with technology - GOV.UK (education.gov.uk)
The Clerk will forward this info to the Neighbourhood Watch website and the Village Website.

Wilts Cllr Daley has offered to take up the concerns raised by the Parish Council with Highways England about the poor visibility at the northern intersection but does not hold out much hope of success as they are a law unto themselves. 
	Clerk
Wilts Cllr Daley

	5/21

	Highway Matters.
Ref 21699603 – exit north of Wylye village – response from Highways England dtd 13/8/20

The Chmn has measured the visibility distance at the north exit from Wylye as being 80 metres (in mid-winter).  According to published Highways Guidance this should be nearer to 200 metres for a 60mph road.  Therefore we request more vegetation clearance.  The Clerk will repeat the request for improvements and ask for shrubs and foliage to be trimmed back.
Village Road Maintenance – response from Wilts Highways Dept.  The Chmn reported that some work has been carried out at Townsend to repair the road surface but more needs to be done.  He contacted the Salisbury Group of Cyclists but their support was not forthcoming.  The road surface is particularly poor towards the bungalows and the Chmn will contact the Parish Steward to discuss this.  He has had difficulty accessing MyWiltsApp to report the issue.   The Clerk will send an email to Andy Cole.
CATG Issue:  20mph speed limit and Wylye Village sign at Dinton entrance.

The Clerk wrote to Kate Davey, Senior Engineer on 29 Nov and 18 Dec asking to know why, since the last CATG meeting held on 30 Oct, an invoice had not yet been received from Wilts Council as the Parish Council is keen to progress the scheme as soon as possible.  Her reply dtd 22 Dec explained that first they must go through the legal process of changing the Traffic Regulation Order.  This is currently with the TRO team for processing and she hopes to have an advert date for consultation early in the new year.  The invoice will be raised once the work has been completed on site and the 20mph speed limit has been implemented so this scheme is likely to be installed early in the new financial year (April/May time) after which she will send out an invoice for the 25% contribution.
	Clerk
Chmn/Clerk

	   6/21
	Sewage System – Wessex Water update.
Cllr PW reported that Wessex Water have identified that the water running outside No 4 Church St and Church Cottage is spring water, not sewage.  The sewers are presently quite full but the Sewage Manager will take remedial action if necessary.  Although there is still no budget to reline the sewers, they remain “high priority”.  The main sewer is currently at full capacity and the pumping station is on continuous pumping.  As long as the Wylye river does not rise any further and ground surfaces remain no more saturated than they are at present there is no immediate threat of overflow. Yesterday, Dyno-rod cleared some drains. However, if there is a sewerage problem Cllr PW knows who to contact and remains vigilant.
	Cllr PW

	7/21
	Children’s Playground Maintenance.
Cllr PA reported that the two tree trunks which were lying in the playground have been cut up by Toby James using his chain saw. He will check whether the PC will be invoiced and or whether the PC is to send a letter of appreciation.   Cllr PA towed the wood away from the site.  The matting underneath the small swing needs adjusting.  Cllr PA and Chmn will action.
On behalf of the PC, the Clerk agreed that N A Moss, Landscape Gardener should undertake the winter hedge cutting again this year.   
	Cllr PA/
Clerk
Cllr PA/Chmn

	8/21
	Planning.
20/06873 & 20/07470/LBC Dr and Mrs Fishwick, Lovett House, Fore St, Wylye BA12 ORQ

Replace existing kitchen extension and roof lights.  Approve with conditions

20/08352/LBC The Manor Farmhouse, Fisherton de la Mere BA12 OPY

New external swimming pool & formation of new doorway within property.  Approve with conditions.
20/05516/Ful Field Barn, Fisherton de la Mere

Proposed new porch to east elevation.  Refused.

20/09196/TCA Grayling Cottage, 2 Fisherton de la Mere

Self sown sycamore tree.  Fell due to excessive shading to vegetable garden & detraction of nearby mature beech tree.  No objection.
20/07872/Ful Land at Green Lane, Townsend, Wylye – erection of storage barn.  No comment.

20/10047 TCA East House Farm, Fore St, Wylye.  T1 Beech tree- remove the rear limbs and branches at risk to the road following discovery of meriplus fungus infection.  No comment.
20/10320/TCA The Croft, Wilton Rd, Wylye – reduce ht to various trees by a third.  No comment
	Clerk

	9/21

	Finance. 
Balance in the Treasurer’s Account as per bank statement 24 December 2020:    £11,621.82.  There being no unpresented cheques.
(i)  Cheques paid:
19/11 Moss Garden Services for grass cutting £120 (cheque 000642)

19/11 Mr M Shuldham for materials & repair of cast iron bench:  £100 (cheque 000643)

19/11 Moss Garden Services for grass cutting £120 (cheque 000644 issued to replace cheque 000639 which was lost in post due to pandemic. 

(ii)  Cheque to be paid:  

Clerk’s Admin expenses 2020:  £78.18

(iii)   Precept for FY 2021-22:  £8,000
It was resolved to request this amount at the PC meeting held on 8/10/20.  There being no change required, the Clerk will forward request to Wilts Council.
	Clerk

	    10/21
	Matters for Parish Steward.
It was reported to the Chmn that the PS had been seen on three occasions resting and may not have enough work.  The Chmn said he will ensure that in future he is properly tasked.
	Chmn
Clerk



	    11/21
	Correspondence.
An email was received from a resident of Teapot St who has been bothered by the shade from a sycamore tree during the summer months which is growing on a verge adjacent her property.  The Chmn advised that she should contact Wilts Council to report the matter and the Parish Council would support her request to have it cut down.  The Clerk will reply.
	Clerk

	    12/21
	Local Parish Council Elections:  6 May 2021.
The Timetable for local elections and nomination papers have been circulated to Cllrs and two prospective candidates in advance of the local Parish Council Elections.  Key dates are as follows: 
Publication of notice of election – not later than 29 March.
Delivery of nomination papers from the date shown on the notice of election until 4pm on 8 April.
Publication of persons nominated – not later than 4pm on 9 April.
Publication of notice of poll not later than 27 April.
Polling day 7am – 10pm on 6 May
	

	   13/21
	Clerk’s Retirement.
Mrs J MacDougall wishes to retire on 31 March 2021 having served the Parish Council for approx. 20 years.  This would enable a new Clerk to start afresh with a newly elected Council.  It was agreed that the salary start at £10.04 for 3 hours per week on Spinal Column Point 5 of the Local Council Scale of pay. The Chmn proposed, Cllr PW seconded and all agreed.  An advert will be drawn up and posted on the noticeboards and forwarded to Karen Linaker, Wilts Council, as well as local village magazines covering the Dinton, Codford and Wishford area.  Closing date for applications will be 14 February 2021, with interviews to be held during the first week of March.  A handover would then follow during the last week in March and the new Clerk would commence wef 1 April. In the event of no successor, Mrs MacDougall said she would continue in post. 
	Clerk

	  14/21
	Items for the Website/Messenger.
Sue Jiggens notified the Clerk that there would be no Messenger for February.  Due to the Coronavirus door to door deliveries had to be suspended.
	

	  15/14
	Date of the next Parish Council Meetings
Thursday 4 March 2021, Thursday 13 May Annual Meeting of the Parish and AGM of the Parish Council, Thursday 8 July at 7pm in the Wyvern Hall.
	

	
	Date:                                                              Chairman
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